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BULLETIN  12 – 12 DECEMBER 2023 

 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
At the Annual General Meeting of Parents held on 30th 
November 2023 the majority of parents present voted to 
keep the fees at the same as 2023 fees, details as follows:  
 
SCHOOL FEES 
GRADE R FEE 2024  Full amount                       R17 000 
Monthly payment x 11 payable in advance    R 1 545 
 
GRADE 1 – 7 FEE 2024     Full amount              R18 400 
Monthly payment x 11 payable in advance     R 1 673 
 
CARE CENTRE FEES                                             R13 390 
Average per month                                            ( R1 215) 
Casual per day                                                    ( R 70.00)            
 
Parents may get a copy of the complete breakdown, from 
the school website.  
 
SCHOOL FEES and CARE CENTRE PAYMENTS 
Parents please note:  We do not take cash at the school.  
Parents are required to pay school fees by EFT.  Below are 
the    BANKING DETAILS   
School Fees AND Care Centre direct deposit payments 
Franklin D Roosevelt School        
Bank:  Nedbank Blackheath 
Branch Code:  198765 
Account No:  1967014671 

Parents are requested to include the family code/child’s 

name and Grade, e.g. (Fees) or (CC Fees)  

FDR CARE CENTRE FEES  2024 and PAYMENT POLICY                            
Please be advised that the Care Centre staff are not 
permitted to receive money for Care Centre fees.  No cash 
payments will be received at the school for security 
reasons. 
Care Centre fees are payable in advance and must be 

received by the School Fee Office no later than the 5th 

day of each month.  Please note that should your fees not 

be paid up by the 6th of each month, we will not allow 

your child/ren to attend the Care Centre, as from the 7th 

day of that month. 

SCHOOL FEES & FINANCES 
SCHOOL FEE EXEMPTIONS – Applications will be available 
from 04th March 2024. 
Exemptions will only be dealt with on Monday to 
Thursday 07:30 to 13:00 - Mrs Sonto Lebjane in Cashier’s 
Office 
 
CONDOLENCES 
We offer our condolences to Mr Isha Maisha who lost his 

brother recently. Our thoughts and prayers are with you. 

 

 
EVENTS FOR TERM 1 2024 
 

15TH 
JANUARY 

School begins for FDR staff 

16th 
January  

Gr R and 1 Learners attend between 
07:35 and 09:45 

17th 
JANUARY 

School begins for all learners from 
07:35  

27th 
JANUARY 

Parents/Guardians to meet Register 
Teachers 08:00 to 10:00 

 

 

FROM THE DESK OF THE PRINCIPAL 

Throughout our 2023 school year, FDR has remained a 

school of excellence. Here we are approaching the end of 

the year straight on.  

To all our FDR community (learners, staff, SGB and the 

Department of Education), thank you for making this 2023 a 

special year filled with precious memories. The experiences 

from this academic year cannot be compared to any 

previous years due to its uniqueness in academic 

performance, sports and fun. 

We salute all parents who supported our school events with 

their presence and finances. We take our hats off to the 

SGB members for their commitment and preparedness to 

go an extra mile for FDR.  

As we spend time with our families and friends, may all 

learners remember to be responsible whilst enjoying 

summer holidays. 

2024 is envisaged to be a year of success and pride in all 

our school activities.   

Wishing learners, parents/guardians, SGB, staff and the 

neighbourhood safe and fun festive season. 

Enjoy yourselves!!! 

Mrs E. Chabangu 
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STATIONERY LISTS 
Please check on the schools web page and on D6 for 2024 
stationery lists.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANKS 
After a successful week of Awards, we wish to thank the 
following vendors for their contribution: 

• Northcliff Rotary Association for their Annual Award  

• Impala Flowers for their donation of flower 
arrangements 

• Décor in the hall supplied by Fancy Serviettes Suppliers 
and Caterers 

• Cool Ideas who bring us fast and efficient Internet 
Connectivity 

 
LTSM TEXT BOOK RETRIEVAL 
Gr 4 to 7 Learners who have not returned text books issued in 
2023 must please do so as a matter of urgency. Lost or damaged 
books must be replaced or an amount of R160 paid to the school 
for each book. 


